Meeting Notes 17th April 2019

Rob Gittins, Andrew Thompson, Peter Taylor, Eddie West

Differences between the planning classifications – Rural or Community Cluster


The changes to the Local Plan (and the resultant changes to planning policy) are likely to become effective at some time in 2021. Any changes in planning classification (rural to community cluster) would (under the current time framework) need to be made before October 2019 (overall delays could extend this deadline).

We met with Eddie West (Principle Planning Policy Officer) and considered pages 31 - 33 in the Shropshire Local Plan Review October 2017 which details the management for development in Community Clusters. The meeting was a fact finding event to accurately brief up Parish Councillors regarding the difference between a Rural classification and one of Community Cluster.
The guidelines set out in the document are “high level” in that each planning situation will be different, but indications can be drawn regarding the implications for Cheswardine. The main characteristics of the new policy would be

1) Any development within a Community Cluster (according to the guidelines) would be equally considered in any location in the Parish rather than within any given boundary. It should be noted however that the Conservation Area Boundary within the village centre would remain, and restrictions could be imposed by the Conservation Officer over and above any development theoretically allowed under the planning guidelines (e.g. development might not in some circumstances be considered suitable for the conservation area). 

2) For a Community Cluster, development under the plan would be limited to just infill (built development on at least 2 sides) with a maximum of 3 dwellings on a small site of 0.1ha. . Under a Rural classification the presumption is zero development. There are guidelines requiring any infill in a Community Cluster to be related to the existing settlement configuration (e.g. house spacing) and to be of a scale and design sympathetic to the settlement character. The location of the infill could be upon agricultural land as well as residential or brownfield land (or any combination) as the guidelines make no distinction.  
3) Planning situations that override the guidelines for a Rural or Community Cluster classification are Planning Exception schemes such as Affordable Housing (e.g. for local workers) or Exception Schemes that involve affordable houses available for rent (against an identified need locally). There would be no difference in the planning consideration for such schemes if an application was for a Rural or Community Cluster location.      

Other points of note are that there would be no development “allocation” for a Community Cluster Parish as is the case under the current plan today, and the current schemes for development of agricultural buildings remain as established. A fee shared with the Parish Council (the so called CIL payment) becomes due when a development commences which can be spent on local infrastructure.
To create a reliable reference for Parish Councillors, these notes are to be circulated to Andrew and Rob for verification, after which Eddie West has agreed to review them and confirm we have understood the principles correctly.

Peter Taylor, 17th April 2019 

